
DEPARTMENT OF  

TRANSPORTATION AND DRAINAGE 

TRAFFIC ENGINEERING DIVISION 

NEWS RELEASE 

 

November 6, 2019 

 
The East Baton Rouge City-Parish Department of Transportation 

and Drainage- Traffic Engineering Division announced today that 

River Road at  Florida Street will be fully closed starting Friday, 

November 8, 2019  at 6:00 a.m. for Levee Improvements. The 

closure is expected to last until Saturday, November 9
th

 at 6 p.m.    

 

River Road TRUCK ROUTE will be completely closed to traffic 

for the entire duration of the closure.   

 

Motorists are advised to use alternative routes and trucks shall 

follow the signed detour route (LA 73/Gov’t St. to LA 67/N 22
nd

 

St to Chippewa St/ US 61)/ (Choctaw to LA 67/Plank Rd/N 22
nd

 

South to LA 73/Gov’t St).  

 

Telephone inquiries may be directed to the East Baton Rouge 

Traffic Engineering at 389-3246.  


